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Council File No: 21-1283 Comments for Public Posting: Motion
CF-21-1283 presented to the City Council for the call to action in
response to First Responders in non-compliance to motion
21-1283, in due regards is not only a conundrum but highly
unethical. The ethical solution to the problem that the City
Council created would be to keep First Responders respectfully in
their positions. Many, if not all, the men and women in these
professions lay down their lives daily so that the residents of Los
Angles City can safely sleep at night. The families and friends of
those on the frontlines await patiently daily to see if their loved
ones will make it home at the end of their watch. The career path
in Emergency Response is not an easy journey, nor is it one that
many can handle, or as simple as filling out an application. It
takes hard work, dedication, and years of physical and mental
training. Qualifications include passing backgrounds and testing.
In addition, there are requirements of acquiring certifications to
comply with the standards to obtain the job. If a person seeking to
become a Firefighter cannot pass a medical EMT class, typically
six months in duration, they will not be qualified or ready to help
the public in emergencies. A large percentage of candidates
require taking classes more than once. If a recruit makes it
through the hiring process, they move forward to a Drill Tower or
Police Academy; there are high drop rates within that time frame.
Once that process is complete, candidates move on to the field for
a one-year probation period. There will be rookies that will walk
away from the job during that time frame after seeing traumatic
incidents. It takes a unique individual to have the skills, courage,
and training to handle the weight of the job of a First Responder.
City Council has spent its efforts eliminating skilled, seasoned,
and highly valued professionals that the public counts on daily for
help. The decisions and actions that the Council is making have
been in response to political agendas and the financial gain of
government funds for each county. This motion for those who
refuse to vaccinate is irresponsible and tyrannical. Our Los
Angeles City Emergency Responders should be Plan A at all
costs, never should they become Plan B. The unconstitutional
mandates that City Council is forcing upon First Responders, Los
Angeles City employees (sworn and non-sworn), puts the public



in danger by not having high enough trained individuals on the
field. The Council is overstepping its boundaries in its response to
the Pandemic. The City Council should reevaluate and reconsider
its position on firing any employee who wishes to exercise their
rights and not vaccinate.
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